
TOWN OF THORNTOWN
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
March 4, 2024
7:00 PM

The March 4, 2024, meeting of the Council of the Town of Thorntown was called to order by Council  President, Sara Fairfield, at 7:00 pm.  The meeting was held at the Thorntown Town Hall, 101 W. Main St., Thorntown, IN.  The Council and citizens joined together in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following were in attendance:
		
	Sara Fairfield, Council					Earl Parsons, Utility Dept.	
	Dave Williams, Council					3 citizens		
	Bruce Burtner, Council			
	Shawn McClintock, Council		
	Larry Truitt, absent			 
	Koren Gray, Clerk/Treasurer				
	
						

Presentations/Guests:
		None

Public Comments/Concerns:
		
	A Plum Street resident expressed concerns regarding a neighborhood dog on a long rope, blockage of an alley, and autos from the car lot using Plum St as a test -driving area.  Sara Fairfield advised the Council would discus the issues with Marshal Clark.
	In discussion, the Council would like to send the car dealer a letter and ask for mindfulness to the neighbors and perhaps invite him to a meeting.

Department/Board and Commissions Reports:
(NO REPORTS THE FIRST MONDAY OF THE MONTH MEETING)
	
Advisory Plan Commission: 
Police:	(Report previously submitted to Council)
Fire: 
Utilities:
Building Inspector:
Park Board:
	Storm Water Board: 
	Sanitary Sewer:
		
	
	Clerk/Treasurer:
		Koren requested fees for the upcoming ILMCT Conference in Plainfield.  Sara made a motion to allow the expense.  Shawn made a second.  Motion passed 4-0.
	The Clerk/Treasurer also explained that it is preferred a Council member also sign the Annual Financial Report on Gateway.  A copy of the report was given to President Fairfield and she reviewed and signed.
	
Consultant Report:
		None
	

Consent Agenda: 

	No items
				
Unfinished Business:

	No items


New Business:  

	No items
	
Public Hearing:
	
	None


Other Business:

	There was discussion regarding alleys and easements and clean up in those areas.
	There was discussion regarding additional equipment needed for the Street Dept.
	There was discussion regarding storage for town owned equipment.
	There was discussion regarding an ordinance establishing the Street Dept.



Adjournment:

	With no other business to be presented, Sara made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:57 pm. Shawn made a second.  Motion passed 4-0.



____________________________________			___________________________________
Sara Fairfield							Koren Gray
Council President						Clerk/Treasurer

Date  ________________________________
